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is appointed for a term of four years by the Governor, and Clarence M. Anderson was reappointed 
to that post on March 15th. 

Examination meetings are held on the first Monday and Tuesday in February and June 
of each year. 

South Dakota.-Results of the June examination a t  Brookings are not available as this 
goes to press, but it is reported that there was a large class. Reciprocal registration was granted 
to  F. H. Luneburg of Nebraska. 

L. E. Highley, of Hot Springs, President of the South Dakota Board of Pharmacy spent 
the cold spring months in sunny California. He returned home in May and is reported to be of 
the opinion that there is “no place like home.” 

Virginia.-As a result of the June meeting of the Virginia Board a t  Richmond, twenty-six 
out of a class of thirty have been granted certificates as full registered pharmacists and five out 
of seventeen have been granted assistant licenses. Owing to the transition from the two- to the 
three-year course, there was no regular class graduating, which accounts for the small number 
taking examination. A few special students, together with graduates from other States, com- 
posed the class. 

The following reciprocal applicants were accepted: L. D. Daniels, from Alabama; Frantz 
Naylor, from Maryland; H. L. Rayburn, from North Carolina. 

OBITUARY. 

The death of Charles H. Huhn, of Minneapolis, on May 24th means the loss of a devoted 
worker for the cause of better pharmacy. He preached the doctrine of organization and legis- 
lative activity and set a good example by practicing what he preached. The N. A. B. P. claims 
him as one of its own, as he was appointed to fill an unexpired term on the Minnesota Board of 
Pharmacy in 1912, and then reappointed for a full five-year term. 

Charles H. Huhn was born at Brooklyn, Ohio, in 1860. A t  sixteen years of age, he entered 
the drug business as an apprentice in the store of an uncle located in Minneapolis. He was 
graduated from the University of Michigan School of Pharmacy in 1881. For twenty-five years 
of his life he was identified with wholesale drug firms in Minneapolis, but later made his chief 
occupation the management of a retail pharmacy in that city which he had started in 1899 as 
a spare-time interest. 

Among his pharmaceutical interests were the Northwestern Wholesale Drug Co., a co- 
operative organization for druggists, of which he was a director and also President; The American 
Druggists’ Fire Insurance Co.; The American Druggists’ Syndicate of which he was President; 
membership in the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION and the National Association of 
Retail Druggists, being President of the latter body in 1909. 

In  1908, he ran for the office of Mayor of Minneapolis on the Republican ticket, being 
nominated with a majority of 10.000 votes but he lost out in the election by the small margin of 
156 ballots. 

He is survived by an only daughter, Miss Hazel B. Huhn, and to her the N. A. B. P. extends 
its sincerest sympathy in the loss of such a loving and worthy father. 

H. C. Christensen, secretary of the N. A. 
B. P., participated in the count of the last vote 
on A. Pxi. A. Headquarters’ site; also S. L. 
Hilton, Chairman of the Council, A. PH. A. 

Giles Healey, of Yale, has returned from an ex- 
ploring expedition to the interior of Venezuela. 
He brought with him six pounds of curare, 
which is intended for study in American 
laboratories. 

Leonard D. Powers has accepted a position 
on the faculty of the University of Illinois, 
College of Pharmacy, to teach chemistry. 

Dr. Joseph Jacobs has presented to the 
AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION a 
volume, of 1693, entitled “The Compleat Eng- 
lish Physician or the Druggists’ Shop Opened” 
by William Salmon, Professor of Physic, near 
Holbouni-Bridge, London. 




